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Willow Lane Community Primary School

Willow Lane

Lancaster

LA1 5PR

Telephone 01524 65880

E-mail head@willow.lancs.sch.uk
Website: www.willow.lancs.sch.uk 
Headteacher: Mel MacKinnon
16th December 2019
To all Mums, Dads and Carers of children in Year 5,

Borwick Hall – 1 Night Residential visit Thursday 14th May to Friday 15th May 2020
We have booked a residential visit to Borwick Hall Outdoor Education Centre from Thursday 14th May to Friday 15th May 2020.  The visit is being offered to children in Year 5 and is a new trip following feedback from parents and children. The number of Year 5 children attending residentials has been lower than other year groups and the main reasons given are on visiting Tower Wood twice as well as the cost of visiting there for a second time.
Children will have the opportunity to take part in a variety of exciting outdoor activities such as ropes courses, rafting on the canal and climbing Farleton Knott from where they will be able to see the local area they know.  Excitingly, the children will be camping within the grounds of Borwick Hall and this is something we really want our children to experience. We will be leaving at 9:15am on Thursday and returning to school by 4:30pm on Friday.  More information will follow in the New Year.

There are places available for up to 30 children to take part and the total cost per child is £105.  However, school will be subsidising this trip so that the cost to Parents/Carers will be £70 per child.  This includes food, travel by coach, activities with trained staff and accommodation is extremely good value for money.
In the run up to Christmas, we know that there can be pressures on money. Therefore, we are telling you about this trip now rather than later as only becoming aware of it in the New Year could cause challenges. We are also aware that some of you will be receiving a letter about the Tower Wood and/or London trips too. If you have any concerns about funding these trips, please come and talk to Mr MacKinnon as we would like all children to be able to take part.  

To secure a place if your child wishes to take part, a NON-REFUNDABLE deposit of £20 will be required by Friday 31st January, along with the permission slip attached.  Payments can be made online at www.schoolmoney.co.uk using your login details.  The remaining £50 will need to be paid no later than Friday 3rd April 2019.  For ease of payment, instalments of £10 per week will be set up online starting in February 2019 to meet the deadline.

If you require any further information or have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me.  Thank you for your continued support,

Mr Mel MacKinnon

HEADTEACHER

RETURN THIS SLIP TO SCHOOL ASAP

Borwick Hall – 1 Night Residential visit Thursday 14th to Friday 15th May
I would like my child ________________________________ in  Year 5 to go to Borwick Hall.
(  I have paid the £20 non-refundable deposit online.  I agree to pay the remaining £50 by Friday 3rd April.
(  I will pay the £20 non-refundable deposit by the deadline of 31st January.  I agree to pay the remaining £50 by Friday 3rd April.
(  I enclose £20 for the non-refundable deposit.  I agree to pay the remaining £50 by Friday 3rd April.
Signed (Parent/Carer) ___________________________________________ Date________________

Please print your name___________________________________________
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